
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, December 14, 2022 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Grayson, Jeff Thomas, and 
Tom DeVoss.  Present via Zoom:  Representing Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson, 
Commissioners Gretta Stilson and Patricia Rock.  Excused:  Commissioner John Ziehr. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. Tom DeVoss made the motion, Jeff 
Thomas second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  Motion passed 
unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the November 10, 2022 meeting. Jeff 
Grayson made the motion, Gretta Stilson second, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
Cindy Knutson presented the financial report for November, 2022. Jeff Grayson made the motion, 
Patricia Rock second, to approve the financials as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The following was reviewed under New Business: 
 

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA currently 
has 55 lease-ups, the same as the total at last month’s meeting.  There are 7 potential 
clients on the waiting list and two clients with vouchers. Six virtual briefings for vouchers 
are scheduled in December. Our goal at this time is to issue three vouchers each month. 

• Commissioner Rock noted that Dodgeville Mayor Todd Novak received an award from 
the Wisconsin Builder’s Association for helping to reduce the cost of housing for 
Wisconsin families.  Chairman Edwards will congratulate the mayor on behalf of the 
board and ask Mayor Novak the specifics of his work that enabled him to receive the 
award. Chairman Edwards will report back to the board at the January meeting. 

• Cindy will verify that the United States Department of Commerce census survey is 
completed by December 20. 

• The commissioners discussed a Wisconsin State Journal article from December third that 
highlighted the shortage of affordable housing in the Janesville area.  There are 400 
people on the waiting list for vouchers in Janesville. 

 
The following was reviewed under Old Business: 
 

• Cindy verified that all incorrect landlord TIN numbers with the Internal Revenue Service 
have been resolved, even though the IRS sent an additional letter concerning the issue to 
DHA. 

• The letter to be sent to landlords to gauge interest in a potential low to no-interest loan 
program for unit repairs or improvements will be sent out following the holidays. 

• Chairman Edwards expressed his concern that our money market may be approaching 
dormant status because of lack of activity.  Commissioner Grayson will address this issue 
with BMO Harris Bank and report to the board at the January meeting. We hope to begin 
more active use of this account with the proposed landlord loan program. 

 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, January 11, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at Dodgeville 
City Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Jeff Grayson made the 
motion, Tom DeVoss second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:29 a.m. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


